
PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

MAY 2 2 2020 

The Honorable William M. "Mac" Thornberry 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative Thornberry: 

The enclosed report is in response to the House Report 116-120, page 159, to accompany 
H.R. 2500, the National Defense Authorization Act (NOAA) for Fiscal Year 2020, which 
requests the Department to provide a report on Co-Location of Department of Defense (DoD) 
and Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) Medical Facilities. 

As of September 30, 2019, the DoD and VA had 130 sharing agreements with 472 shared 
services across 148 facilities. Both Departments are working together on Joint Market 
Assessments to determine health care requirements and identify markets that could benefit from 
a joint planning, design, leasing, and construction process. However, without a change to title 
10, DoD and VA lack the authority to conduct joint planning. DoD has submitted a proposal to 
change the code during the previous three legislative change cycles, but Congress has not 
included the proposal in the NDAA. This proposal would give DoD and VA the authority to 

conduct joint planning, design, leasing and construction. 

Thank you for your continued support of the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. 

Sincerely, 

//SIGNED// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary of Defense for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 



PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

MAY 2 2 2020 

The Honorable Adam Smith 
Chairman 
Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

The enclosed report is in response to the House Report 116-120, page 159, to accompany 
H.R. 2500, the National Defense Authorization Act (NOAA) for Fiscal Year 2020, which 
requests the Department to provide a report on Co-Location of Department of Defense (DoD) 
and Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) Medical Facilities. 

As of September 30, 2019, the DoD and VA had 130 sharing agreements with 472 shared 
services across 148 facilities. Both Departments are working together on Joint Market 
Assessments to determine health care requirements and identify markets that could benefit from 
a joint planning, design, leasing, and construction process. However, without a change to title 
10, DoD and VA lack the authority to conduct joint planning. DoD has submitted a proposal to 
change the code during the previous three legislative change cycles, but Congress has not 
included the proposal in the NOAA. This proposal would give DoD and VA the authority to 
conduct joint planning, design, leasing and construction. 

Thank you for your continued support of the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. 

Sincerely, 

//SIGNED// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary of Defense for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 


























